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2001 First Quarter Newsletter

PRESIDENT MESSAGE:

Well, hopefully the worst of winter is behind us.  Unfortunately, for those of us who hunt, it means the end of another season (except for those tortured souls that subject themselves to hunting snow geese).  I drove by one of my training ponds the other day and noticed the ice starting to recede, at least a little.  It made me realize that it’s time to give some serious thought to my goals and spring training plans for this year.  I hope that you are doing the same.  While you are making those plans set aside some time for your club.  The Spring Hunt Test is just around the corner and YOUR CLUB NEEDS YOU.  This year’s test will include the Northeast Regional on Saturday and a unique, triple Intermediate on Sunday.   I encourage everyone who is eligible to run the regional to do so.  It isn’t that often that we have this event as a “home game”, so take advantage of it.  The triple intermediate will give those ready to move up to that level a rare opportunity to get three-quarters of the way to their WR in one day.  To cut down on expenses, the majority of the tests will be club judged, which means that those judging will not be able to help in the field.  This means that we need the help of every other member at some point during the weekend.  If each member gives us one day, we will have enough help to put on a good test.  Believe me, there is a job for everyone.  Give me a call or e-mail and let me know which day(s) that you can help out.                


NPRC has a busy year ahead.  Make yourself part of it.  We have a number of youth days, demonstrations, and other activities on the calendar already.  Handlers and dogs of all ages and abilities are needed at these events.  Dennis and Sherry would probably appreciate some help setting up the club picnic, too.  How about serving on the test committee for the fall test?   Again, there is a job for everyone, so pitch in where you can.  


In closing, I would like to thank my predecessor, Jeff Riebling, for his service as the president of this club.  I would also like to thank Dennis Weibley, who is leaving the board after many years of faithful service as a club officer and board member.  Nice job guys.


Until next time…







Happy Training,









Lloyd
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2001 NPRC OFFICERS

President:
   Lloyd Ingerson
717-529-4083
  email:  wardens@epix.net

 
Vice-President:  Robert Patton   
717-528-8108    email: patton@pa.net

Secretary:
   Karen Johnston
717-444-3691
   email:  tkjohnston@msn.com
Treasurer:
   Tom Johnston
717-444-3691
   email:  tkjohnston@msn.com 

Training:
   Frank Plewa
            717-334-7135
          

Newsletter:  
   Larry Housman
410-837-5873     email:  housmanconstruction@erols.com
Board of Directors

1 year term:  Pam Wise
 717-394-8452
    email:  birdthrower@gateway.net

         Valerie Plewa
717-334-7135

2 year term:  Jeff Riebling
717-630-9422
     email:  jriebling@juno.com



          Mike Ward
 717- 838-2150

2001 Annual Banquet and Meeting

Our 2001 annual meeting and banquet was a huge success as always.  Six inches of snow did little to dampen the enthusiasm of those present and a good time was had by all.  Special thanks to Dennis and Sherry Weibley for again setting up a very special event, and to everyone else who contributed to a wonderful evening.  In addition to approving the slate of officers listed above, the members discussed a number of other important issues:

Northeast Regional and Spring Test – NPRC will be holding the Northeast Regional on Saturday, March 31, 2001 and a triple intermediate test the following day, April 1st.  The location will be State Game Lands #249 near Heidlersburg.  We are expecting a good turnout of dogs, including from neighboring regions as well as our own, and it is important that we uphold our usual high standards.  Because we already have eight members signed up to judge one or both days, it is critical that the remaining members volunteer to help out with the other necessary duties.  We’re always looking for good gunners, marshals, bird boys and girls, etc. so please, give Lloyd or one of the other committee members (Larry Housman, Dan Lewis, Dennis Weibley, Robert Patton) a call or email to let us know which day(s) you want to work.

Treasurer’s Report – Treasurer Johnston’s annual report is outlined on the next page.  As a review will indicate, we continue to lose money on our monthly training sessions (more about that later), but overall we are reasonably solvent.  Thanks as always to Treasurer Johnston for being a shining beacon of light in an otherwise dank and dreary NAHRA fiscal forest.

Training Session Changes – As mentioned above, we continue to lose money on our monthly training sessions.  While we don’t need to make money on them, they do need to at least break even.  With that as a goal, the members voted to modify the procedures and costs for our training sessions as follows:

1. In the past, we have generally had 30–36 live flyers available for each training session.  Now, a maximum of 24 will be available, on a first-come, first-served basis, at a cost per dog of $10, the same as we currently charge.

2. Once all the live flyers have been spoken for, only dead birds will be available, and the cost per dog will be reduced to $6.00.

What we hope to accomplish with the new procedures is to cut down the number of wasted birds that we have to pay for without their being used, while maintaining and in some cases reducing the individual costs to our members.  We also hope it will encourage folks to get to the training sessions as early as possible, which makes it easier to set up our scenarios to the level of dogs/handlers present.
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2001 ANNUAL FINANCIAL REPORT

SUMMARY STATEMENT OF INCOME:

1.
Training Sessions

$1,730.00

2.
Membership Dues

$1,286.67

3.
NAHRA Field Test Fees
              $8,035.00

4.
Banquet Fees


   $865.00

5.
Gross Raffle Ticket Sales
$3,760.00

6.
Hat & Shirt Sales

   $370.00

TOTAL INCOME
           $16,046.67

SUMMARY STATEMENT OF EXPENSES:

1.
Birds



$4,566.85

2.
Ribbons, Bands & Awards
   $932.56

3.
NAHRA Fees


$1,252.00

4.
Ammo & Poppers

$1,293.47

5.
Liability Insurance

   $304.00

6.
Equipment


$1,719.23

7.
Newsletters & Postage
   
   $322.30

8.
Raffle Cost


$1,647.00

9.
Field Test Expenses

$2,783.48

10.
Banquet & Picnic Expenses
   $943.23

11.
PGC Permits


   $325.00

12.
Shirts & Hats


   $462.00

13.
PGC Donation


   $500.00

14.
Bank Fees


     $35.00

TOTAL EXPENSES                   $17,089.65

ADDITIONAL NOTES

1.
Training Session Fees


$1,730.00


Estimated Training Session Costs
$3,302.85


Net Loss on Training Sessions                ($1,572.85)


2.
Net Profit Spring Field Test

   $799.27

3.
Net Loss Fall Field Test

               ($488.77)

4.
Estimated Fixed Assets


$4,748.80

5.
Estimated Expendable Assets

$2,000.00

6.
Checkbook Balance


$1,519.48

7.
Estimated Non-posted Receipts
   
   $709.54
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2001 EVENT SCHEDULE
DATES
DAY
EVENT
LOCATIONS

February 23,24
Fri, Sat
Demonstration
York Outdoor Show, York, York County

March 11
Sunday
Training Session
York County

March 31
Saturday
Northeast Regional
Adams County

April 1
Sunday
Spring Hunt Test
Heidlersburg, Adams County

April 8
Sunday
Training Session
Carlisle Springs (**NEW LOCATION**)

April TBA
Saturday
Demonstration
Earth Day Celebration, Codorus State Park, York County

May 13

June 2
Sunday

Saturday


Training Session

Demonstration
Adams County

Lancaster County Youth Day – Sportsman’s Assn.  Please 

Call Lloyd if you can help out.

June 10
Sunday
Training Session
Cumberland County

July 8
Saturday
Picnic
Starview Sportsman’s Property, York County

August 12
Sunday
Training Session
Cumberland Co

September 9
Sunday
Training Session
Adams County

September TBA
Sat-Sun
Demonstration
Middlecreek Waterfowl Festival, Lancaster County

Sept 22-23
Sat-Sun
Fall Hunt Test
Cumberland County

October 14
Sunday
Training Session
Frederick Co., MD

November 10
Saturday
NPRC Hunt
Perry County

November 11
Sunday
Training Session
Perry County

December 9
Sunday
Training Session
Adams County
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Young Dog Training Seminar with Pat Nolan – Sponsored by the Keystone Retriever Club

Saturday & Sunday May 19-20, 2001

Frederick, Maryland

( Lily Pons training grounds leased by Pat Nolan)

          This event is Keystone’s third annual training seminar built around one training concept. This year’s theme is "Foundation."  Many participants from our previous years’ seminars have requested a specific seminar in developing a young dog from puppy to beginning handling. Many new handlers to our sport fail to progress with their dogs due to the lack of a trained foundation and the lack of knowledge to progress without mistakes in the dog’s education. This seminar is designed to address those issues in a group setting using handlers with their own dogs.

         Pat Nolan our guest instructor has FC’d numerous dogs and has over 25 Master Hunter dogs to his credit. He now specializes in training young dogs for the hunter, hunt tests and beyond. Pat has trained many different types of dogs other than retrievers, including guard dogs, obedience dogs and police dog competitors. 

        The cost of the seminar is $99.00 for both days, which includes all workbook materials and lunch. Registration forms will be available on the Keystone website at http://www.teamretrieve.net/keystone; just click on seminars. This is a limited seating event so all applications are on a first-come first-served basis.  Please call Larry Mundy at 301-795-9215 or Greg Myers at 301-253-4525.for further info.

MEMBERSHIP LIST
Enclosed is our 2000 membership list.  Please check and make sure your information is correct, and if not, let Karen know.  Updates will be included in future newsletters.  If any of you have email addresses that are not included here, please let Karen or Larry know so we can include them in the future.  If your name isn’t listed it means we haven’t gotten your dues yet, and this may be your last newsletter.  We’d hate to see your life spiral out of control like that.  Call Karen.  Pay your dues.  Be happy.

WAY-TO-GO

Mike George and Raven

First place in Started at the SMHRC Picnic Trial December 3rd

Dottie Waldrep & Tristan

Second place in Intermediate at the SMHRC Picnic Trial December 3rd





WR Title at NAHRA Benefit in December!

Sten Schwandt & Chipper

Two Senior Passes at the NAHRA Benefit in December

Larry Housman & Nils

Two Senior Passes at the NAHRA Benefit in December, MHR Title
Jeff Riebling & Buster

One Senior Pass at the NAHRA Benefit in December

Joe Lescisko & Duke

One Senior Pass at the NAHRA Benefit in December

Ken Klahr and Hunter

Hips cert. Good, Eyes Clear (Hunter, not Ken!!!)[image: image1.wmf] 

NPRC                                     2001 First Quarter Newsletter                              Page 6
TRAVELIN’ ON

By now I suppose everyone has learned of the passing of one of our long time members, GMHR – WR Craigdarricks Travelin’ Travis (I will apologize now for the spelling but had to get this in without further research), better known as “Travis.”  He was a little man disguised as a Border Collie in a tri-colored suit.  Travis was, as many of you know, a very talented and special dog.  The “Travelin” in his name fit him well because he went many places, including the NAHRA INVITATIONAL and the cover of NAHRA.  He was a master of birds, agility, tracker, the obvious herder and I believe I have been told, did a little two-step in his time.  Smart as a whip, he even trained a few two-leggers in his time.

I first met Travis and Robin in the early 90’s at the now defunct, Patuxent River Retriever Club training session in Maryland.  Travis and I hit it off right away, but it took his two-legger a little while to warm up.  Robin joined NPRC a short time later and started to make many journeys to Pennsylvania to train with us.

Travis and our Magic trained many hours for and ran through NAHRA Senior together.  This included getting their Grandmaster Titles at about the same time and attending the same Invitational.  Little known fact, Travis was NPRC’s first GMHR and the only Border ever to do it!  Not bad for a dog whose genes don’t lend themselves to excessive water travel!  

As Robin knows, many in the hunt test program were not happy to see Travis get where he did but handled the situations well (usually by kicking their asses in various tests).  I can remember one situation in particular, mostly because I got to be a willing participant in the payback.  A gentleman from New Jersey happened to be voicing his opinion of how a certain longhaired dog should not be participating in a NAHRA senior test with his beloved black Labrador.  It just so happened that the longhaired dog was Travis and the ear he was frosting was mine.  He made these comments made despite the fact that his pride and joy was already warming the bench because he couldn’t find his ass with all four paws.  Hearing this, I proceeded to educate the troubled man on danger of speaking in this manner to someone to whom he was unacquainted and that I would be grateful if he would watch this outcast perform and give me his honest opinion again at the days conclusion.  To my surprise, he was man enough to say he was wrong and was actually bragging old Travis up to his buddies.

After receiving his GMHR, Robin retired Travis from the field.  While a lot of you will only remember Travis the elder statesman, he was truly a special gun dog who I would always have room for in my blind.  Our hearts go out to you Robin; we all know how much Travis meant to you.  While you have lost your special friend, your life was certainly enriched with Travis travelin’ through it.  Now he is travelin’ on with some of ours at the perfect pond, doing the perfect triple with a blind.

NORTHERN PIEDMONT RETRIEVER CLUB

1278 Battery Avenue

Baltimore, Maryland  21230-4302

